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Stanley Hupfeld Academy Dress Code/ Uniform Policy 

SHA@WV adheres to the following uniform policy and expects parents to be responsible for reinforcing it by assuring that their children are 
dressed in clean uniform clothes daily.  Uniforms unite us as a community of learners.  

SHIRTS:  Solid white, light blue or navy with a collar and buttons; T-shirts/sweatshirts with school logo are allowed. Only Stanley 
Hupfeld Academy or Western Village Academy t-shirts are to be worn. Uniform shirts should be plain with no embroidered logos.  NO 
COLLARLESS SHIRTS. SHIRTS MUST BE TUCKED IN AT ALL TIMES. Bras and undershirts need to be white or not seen under 
the uniform shirt.  
 

FITTED PANTS, TAILORED SHORTS, SKIRTS, SKORTS, JUMPERS:  Solid khaki or navy blue; slacks to be fitted—not baggy, no 
side pockets, no sagging below waist; shorts  and skirts need to be no shorter than 2” above knee.  Belts preferred. NO BLUE 
JEANS, DENIM-TYPE PANTS, SHORTS OR SKINNY JEANS ARE ALLOWED.  
 

Belts are optional.  If worn, only brown or black leather (plain or braided) are acceptable.  No belts with logos on buckles or belts 
hanging 6 inches past the buckle are allowed.  No items attached to or hanging from belts or belt loops will be permitted.              
Suspenders and neckties are not allowed as they pose safety concerns. Post earrings are allowed, however, no dangling earrings, 
attachments, cuffs  or oversized earrings are allowed due to safety concerns.  
 

SHOES: Tennis shoes or enclosed-toe flat shoes are to be worn with socks at all times. NO SANDALS OR OPEN-TOED SHOES 
ARE ALLOWED BECAUSE THEY ARE TOO DANGEROUS DURING PHYSICAL EDUCATION, RECESS, AND DANCE               
ACTIVITIES. All shoe strings must be white or match the shoe color.  No mixing of colored shoelaces of any kind is allowed.  Tights 
and socks must be black, navy, tan or white.  No decorations or writing is allowed on leggings w/ skirts or on long socks. Socks must 
match in color and be either white, tan, black, blue or navy.  

 

MASKS:  A protective face mask should be worn by students and staff to help prevent the 
spread of COVID-19.  Masks are to cover the nose and mouth area and may be made of cloth. 

NO HATS, HEAD APPAREL OR EXCESSIVE JEWELRY (CHAINS, ROPE NECKLACES, 
DANGLING EARRINGS, MULTI-FINGERED RINGS, FAKE FINGERNAILS, SMART 
WATCHES, ELECTRONIC WEARABLES, JELLY BRACELETS, ETC.) 

A REMINDER NOTE WILL BE SENT HOME WHEN A STUDENT IS OUT OF UNIFORM 
COMPLIANCE. STUDENTS WHO ARE OUT OF COMPLIANCE WILL BE INSTRUCTED TO 
CHANGE INTO SOMETHING PROVIDED TO THEM FROM THE SCHOOLS UNIFORM 
CLOSET.  The non-uniform item will be sent home with the student.  

IF YOU NEED HELP WITH UNIFORMS, PLEASE CALL THE COUNSELOR,  751-1774 EXT. 159 


